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Meeting Opened:	07:05 pm
Members Present:	Sue Foote, Mike Colin, Dick Dodge, Helen Lalime, Jesse Fowler and Judie Walker.
Others Present:	Ray Holmes who was representing Susan and Joseph Quinn of 71 Atlantic Avenue .  

Motion:	Sue Foote
	Dick Dodge seconded
	Passed unanimously

Dredge and fill applications/permits:
· The Conservation Commission received a wetland permit for 71 Atlantic Avenue.  The Quinn’s are submitting a Wetland Application because they want to remove an existing house that does not meet the current setbacks.  Part of the house, deck, patio and stairs were built on Town Property. Their new home will be built with a smaller foot print and will meet all the codes and setbacks.  The garage is to remain.  
· Conservation Commission received a copy of the wetlands permit for 9 Sandpiper Lane.  The Belnaps are replacing their 10 x 12 back deck with a new addition, which will be a 24x 14 four season room.  The new addition will not require any foundation as it will be on stilts and sonotubes (2 existing and 1 or 2 additional).
· Conservation Commission received a copy of the wetlands permit for 9 Nicholas Way; they are proposing to build a single family home and driveway.
· Conservation Commission received a copy of an Alteration of Terrain Permit AoT-0777 for 81 Ledge Road.  The permit expires on August 19, 2019.
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Mail:  
· VHB sent Conservation Commission a letter regarding the NHDES Permit 2006-01738 Cains Brook Salt Marsh Restoration Project.    Geoff Wilson announced the construction phase of the restoration project which involved excavation of numerous stands of Phragmites, grading of the salt marsh surface to obtain elevations that support and maintain the growth of indigenous salt marsh plants, and installation of perimeter swales to enhance tidal hydrologic regimes has been completed.
· Angie Silva, Assessor copied the conservation commission  of a memo that was sent to Henry Therriault, Chairman Zoning Board of Adjustment regarding Arleigh Greene’s GRA Real Estate Holdings Case # 2014-007, she included map of the area, outlining Conservation Easements, E&H Easements and PSNH easements.   The closest running well is the riley well.







 Meeting adjourned: 		8:15 pm
Next Meeting:		November 10, 2014 
Respectfully submitted:	Judie Walker, Clerk
